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After the Hub 5 
well pump failed at 
the end of June, a 
pull and replace was 
completed by Smyth 
Industries, Inc. to 

ensure continued 
service. 

1,4-dioxane have been found by ADEQ south of Rillito Creek in the WQARF site. The treatment 
process at South Shannon does not remove 1,4-dioxane but treated water is blended with other 
nearby sources to below any standard or risk assessment level for 1,4-dioxane.

Recently 1,4-dioxane has been found at the Horizon Hills wellsite, which is 1.75 miles northwest of 
the South Shannon Groundwater Treatment Facility, at a concentration of less than 1ppb. The source 
of the Horizon Hills 1�������G�L�R�[�D�Q�H���L�V���S�U�H�V�H�Q�W�O�\���X�Q�N�Q�R�Z�Q���E�X�W���'�L�V�W�U�L�F�W���V�W�D
»���D�U�H���Z�R�U�N�L�Q�J���Z�L�W�K���$�'�(�4���W�R��
determine the source. 

What has the District done to keep the water safe?

�x�� Although not required by State or Federal drinking water regulatory agencies, the Horizon Hills 
well was shut down on May 17, 2016 out of the abundance of caution.

�x�� Sampling for 1,4-dioxane has been increased in nearby wells and water quality data from other 
nearby water providers is being compiled to ensure visibility of any changing concentration 
levels. 

�x�� The District is supporting ADEQ to conduct a source study to determine where the 1,4-dioxane 
at the Horizon Hills well site originated.

�x�� �,�Q�I�U�D�V�W�U�X�F�W�X�U�H���P�R�G�L�À�F�D�W�L�R�Q�V���D�U�H���E�H�L�Q�J���P�D�G�H���D�W���+�R�U�L�]�R�Q���+�L�O�O�V���W�R���D�O�O�R�Z���E�O�H�Q�G�L�Q�J���Z�L�W�K���Z�D�W�H�U���I�U�R�P��
a nearby well to bring levels below the USEPA Risk Assessment of 0.35ppb. 

�x�� The District will continue monitoring developments on State and Federal regulations on 
1,4-dioxane and other emerging contaminants of concern.

Even though 1,4-dioxane is not regulated, we are taking all of these proactive measures to ensure there 
can be no question that the District delivers safe and reliable drinking water to our customers. Should you 
have any questions regarding 1,4-dioxane or other water quality inquiries, please feel free to contact us at 
520-575-8100. �6

(continued from page 1) 1,4-Dioxane Update
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Xpress Bill Pay app is available 
to pay your water bills from your 

iPhone/iPad.

The FREE mobile app is now 
available for download from the 

Apple App Store.
 

For more information:
 visit www.xpressbillpay.com

call 1-800-766-2350 
e-mail support@xpressbillpay.com

Boy Scout Pack 256 attended Metro 
Water’s May Information Meeting to 
fulfill part of a merit badge requirement 
to attend a public meeting. They had the 
opportunity to meet with Joseph Olsen, 
General Manager, before the meeting. 



6265 N. La Cañada Drive
Tucson, Arizona 85704

520-575-8100 phone
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Office Hours:Office Hours:Office Hours:Office Hours:Office Hours:
Monday - ThursdayMonday - ThursdayMonday - ThursdayMonday - ThursdayMonday - Thursday

7:30 - 5:307:30 - 5:307:30 - 5:307:30 - 5:307:30 - 5:30
Friday 7:30 - NoonFriday 7:30 - NoonFriday 7:30 - NoonFriday 7:30 - NoonFriday 7:30 - Noon

Board of Directors:
Judy Scrivener, Chair

Bryan Foulk, Vice Chair
Jim Doyle, Member

Helen Ireland, Member
Dan M. Off ret, Member

Board Meetings:
Wednesday, October 12
Monday, November 14
Monday, December 12

Board meetings
are held at 

6265 N. La Cañada Drive 
and typically start

 at 6:00 p.m.
 

*Board meetings are typically held
the second Monday of each month.
If it falls on a holiday, the meeting

is pushed to Wednesday.

Metro Water 
offices will be 

closed on:

Monday October 10, 2016 
Columbus Day

Friday, November 11, 2016 
Veteran’s Day

Thursday, November 24, 2016 
Thanksgiving Day 

Friday, November 25, 2016 
Thanksgiving Friday


